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Dear Ms. Gould: 

December 21, 2022 

This is to advise you that in a letter dated December 16, 2022, the Mexican Section of the International 
Boundary and Water Commission (MxIBWC) submitted Mexico's requested 2023 schedule of monthly 
Colorado River water deliveries. In accordance with Section ill.A of Minute 323 and the results of the 
August 2022 24-Monthy Study, Mexico must reduce its annual water delivery by 70,000 af (86 mcm), 
which, according to the rounding criteria established by the Commission, results in a total 1,763,889,770 
cubic meters ( 1.43 million acre-feet) allotment available to Mexico for the 2023 calendar year. Additionally, 
in accordance with Section IV of Minute 323, Mexico is required to create a volume of 41,938,626 cubic 
meters (34,000 acre-feet) of Mexico's Recoverable Water Savings by means of an adjustment to Mexico's 
schedule of deliveries. 

The attached table details Mexico's requested deliveries at the Northerly International Boundary (NIB) and 
the Land Boundary near San Luis, Sonora, in accordance with the provisions of the 1944 Water Treaty and 
Minute 242. The attached schedule also reflects Mexico required contributions to Mexico's Water Savings 
in accordance with Section IV of Minute 323, the "Joint Report of the Principal Engineers with the 
Implementing Details of the Binational Water Scarcity Contingency Plan in the Colorado River Basin," 
dated July 11, 2019, the "Joint Report of the Principal Engineers with the Operational Provisions Applicable 
to Water for the Environment Stipulated in Minute 323," dated December 16, 2021, and the projected 
January 1 Lake Mead elevation from the August 24-Month Study. In addition, Mexico has requested 
creation of water in Mexico's Water Reserve, creating a total 13,825,067 cubic meters through means of a 
downward delivery adjustment during the month of January. Mexico has designated this volume be added 
to the revolving fund category of their reserve. 

This letter confirms the data provided by email to Mr. Jeremy Dodds, Water Accounting and Verification 
Group Manager, on December 16, 2022. I would appreciate your formal confirmation of Reclamation's 
ability to execute the requested deliveries in the attached schedule. If you have any questions, please contact 
me, or have your designated engineer contact Mr. Adrian D. Cortez, Hydrologist, at either (915) 832-4758 
or via email adrian.cortez@ibwc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

ISELA CAN AVA 
Digitally signed by ISELA (ANAYA 
Date: 2022.12.21 08:56:44 -07'00' 

Isela Canava 
Principal Engineer 
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